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March 3, 2015 
 

Dr. Agueda Benito, Rector 
Universidad Europea de Madrid 
Madrid, Spain 
 
 
Sent via electronic mail 
 
Dear Dr. Benito: 
 
At the February 2015 meeting of the National Architectural Accrediting Board, the 
board reviewed the Visiting Team Report from visit three to UEM. I am pleased to 
report that UEM’s Master’s Degree in Architecture, Bachelor’s Degree in 
Fundamentals of Architecture, and Bachelor’s Degree in Architecture have been 
granted Substantial Equivalency for a period of six years. The Substantial 
Equivalency term is effective January 1, 2015. 
 
The NAAB requires that the following documents be housed together in the 
architecture library and be freely available to everyone: the most recent 
Architecture Program Report, the final Visiting Team Report and pertinent 
attachments (attached), and the current editions of the Conditions for Substantial 
Equivalency and the Procedures for Substantial Equivalency. Also see Appendix 6 
of the 2012 Conditions for the required text for use in catalogs and promotional 
materials.  
 
On behalf of the NAAB directors and staff, I want to congratulate UEM on achieving 
the Substantial Equivalency designation.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
Shannon B. Kraus, FAIA, NCARB, FACHA 
President 
 
 
Cc:   
Andrés Abásolo 
José Francisco Domouso 
Dr. Miguel Gómez Navarro 
Michaele Pride, AIA 
Jesús Rojo González 
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